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Investing in our schools  

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff Public School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities to cater for 
enrolment growth in the area. The scope of work includes replacement of all classrooms including demountable 
buildings, a new library, an extended hall with new canteen, new outdoor spaces and a redeveloped school entry. 

To ensure the school gains the benefits of new facilities as soon as possible, the upgrade is being delivered in stages.  

Progress update 

In October 2021, works on the administration building were paused as a result of an unexpected artefact find on site. 
Following the discovery of these artefacts, School Infrastructure NSW were required to apply for an Aboriginal 
Heritage Impact Permit (AHIP) with Heritage NSW in order for works to continue.  

Heritage NSW have now approved the AHIP and the administration building works restarted in late November 2021.  

The State Significant Development (SSD) application for the remainder of the upgrade is currently being assessed by 
the Department of Planning and Environment (DPE). Construction will start following the determination of the SSD 
application by DPE. 

Next Steps  

We thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to deliver this important project.  
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